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Principal’s Message
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The warm weather has finally arrived and the month of May is full of many wonderful events.  A number of junior students took part in Heritage Fair on May 4th at Scarborough Civic Centre to present their work.  We also had 15 grade 5 students take part in May the Fourth Be With You on May 4th at Cedarbrae CI.  The event planned by Toronto Police and TDSB allows students to take part in shuttle runs, obstacle courses and other physical fitness activities, promoting well-being as well as giving students and youth a chance to be positively engaged with the Toronto Police.  In addition, we had approximately 50 primary students who took part in Folk Dancing club, participate in the Folk Dancing Jamboree at Scarborough Town Centre on May 10th.  It was wonderful to see so many students and families there having a great time.  Many students are also rehearsing and getting ready for the Talent Show.  The Talent show is taking place on Thursday May 18th at 6 pm.  We hope to see you all there. Finally, EQAO for grades 3 and 6 students will be taking place May 23rd to June 5th.  

Parents, we have our last school council meeting for this school year on May 31st at 3:30 p.m. The meeting is always held in the staffroom and babysitting is available.  We encourage you to attend!   
Ms. Zervas

Heritage Fair 2017
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This year 20 students from Glen Ravine represented our school at the Toronto East Heritage Fair. This was an eventful day full of learning for all those involved. See our pictures on Twitter@sawh4kids and http://www.ohhfa.ca/Projects.php
Classroom Organization
I am happy to announce the classroom organization for September 2017.  It is as follows:

	Classroom
	Room

	JK/SK1
	Kindergarten 1

	JK/SK2
	Kindergarten 2

	JK/SK3
	Room 106

	Grade 1
	Room 102

	Grade 1/2A
	Room 103

	Grade 1/2B
	Room 105

	Grade 2/3
	Room 107

	Grade 3
	Room 104

	Grade 3/4
	Room 210

	Grade 4
	Room 209

	Grade 4/5
	Room 208

	Grade 5 – a.m.
	Room 204

	Grade 6A – a.m. / 5/6A – p.m.
	Room 202

	Grade 6B – a.m. / 5/6B – p.m.
	Room 206

	
	


Eco Club – Every Tree Counts Initiative
Thank-you for supporting Glen Ravine Jr. Public School's Every Tree Counts Initiative!
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The grade 4 and 5 students of Ms. Sawh’s class were the first TDSB students to partner with the Toronto Parks and Trees Foundation to bring Tree For Me to the community.  Community members had the opportunity to receive a free native tree to plant on private property. 
Together with Toronto Parks and Trees Foundation, the grade 4 and 5 students in Ms. Sawh's class have helped to plant 91 native trees in the city of Toronto.  The students were acknowledged and commended for their dedication to urban forest restoration by Toronto Mayor John Tory who visited our school to find out more about the program in person.

A special thank-you to Mr. Ambi, Ms. Collins, and Mrs. Seevaratnam for helping to make our day a huge success. 
Fundraising
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Spring is here and so is our Popcorn fundraiser. We will be selling popcorn on Wednesday, May 17, May 24, and May 31st.  Students are to bring $1 on the day of the sale if they wish to enjoy a bag of popcorn. 
Glen Ravine t-shirts are always available for sale from the office.   T-shirts are $10 each.

The Fundraising Committee

Library News

The school year is quickly coming to a close and this means that students will soon need to return all of their borrowed books.  All library books will need to be returned the week of Monday, June 12th during library for the primary classes and on June 12th for the junior classes. Thank you for your assistance and cooperation.  Also students have been asking if I will be continuing the 8 year long tradition of the Summer Reading Program.  Because it has been such a success, I am happy to announce that I will be offering this great opportunity again this year.  Students in grades one to five should listen for the announcement (in the middle of next month) to find out when they may pick up permission form.

The Toronto Public Library will also offer their special reading program during the summer along with many special days.  Visit your local branch for a calendar of events.

Congratulations to Inithaa in grade three whose poem was selected to be published in this year’s Urban Voices. Here is her poem:

Proud to be Canadian
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You know why I love Canada?

Because of its history.

The sky. 
The nature.

It all relates to me.

From deep in my heart I feel something.

Something shiny and bright.
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Something like home.

And Happy 150th Birthday from my heart

And deep below.

Congratulations again Inithaa!  We look forward to reading your poem in Urban Voices.

Mrs. Karaoulis

May 29 - June 2 - Bike to School Week at the TDSB
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Riding a bike or walking to school is a daily ritual for children and youth around the world that helps them start their day refreshed, energized, and ready to learn. Research demonstrates that active school travel helps kids do better in school, while also getting the exercise they need.
Bike to School Week is an opportunity for today’s busy families to discover that active transportation and biking to school is possible and even preferable! Many schools will receive Cycling Education Kits and other incentives. They will be tracking students’ active transportation trips to school, offering safety activities, hosting contests, and more. With this campaign, the Greater Toronto Hamilton Area (GTHA) is joining other jurisdictions across Canada and the United States that promote cycling and other modes of active transportation to school in May and June. Please join us!
May is Get Outside Month at the TDSB.
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May is Get Outside Month at the TDSB and this year, teachers are introducing theme-based, curriculum-connected activities for each day of the month. These lessons, designed to support teachers teaching in the outdoors, will focus on inquiry, active citizenship, and making connections to the real world that are ideal for our school grounds.
Stay connected and follow @TOES_TDSB on Twitter. Families can also get a daily dose of nature in May by joining the Suzuki Foundation’s 30x30 Nature Challenge at http://30x30.davidsuzuki.org/. Get outside to a neighbourhood park, garden, trail, ravine, or beach for 30 minutes a day for 30 days in May and spend time in nature!
Summer International Languages Elementary and African Heritage Programs
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Register your child in TDSB's half and full day international languages summer programs. Open to all students from SK to Grade 8 at 12 schools, our language learning programs involve cultural activities like games, songs, dance, storytelling, traditional crafts and writing. Classes begin July 4 - 28. 

Visit www.ILEprograms.ca for a complete list of participating schools and language classes. @TDSB_ConEd 

Kick-start Your Child's Education Savings

The TDSB has partnered with SmartSAVER on a board-wide campaign to help families access free money for their children's future education.
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What FREE money? It's the Canada Learning Bond, available now through www.tdsb.on.ca/SmartSAVER. This is a Government of Canada contribution to a child's Registered Education Savings Plan. It provides up to $2,000 in savings for the post-secondary education of eligible children.

Who can get it? You are eligible if your child was born in 2004 or later and you have ever been eligible for the National Child Benefit Supplement as part of the Canada Child Tax Benefit. All eligible children receive at least $500 and will receive $100 more for each year they're eligible up to age 15 or a maximum of $2,000.

How do I get the Canada Learning Bond?

· SmartSAVER can help you apply for the Canada Learning Bond and start an RESP with $0 when you use the Start My RESP online tool at www.tdsb.on.ca/SmartSAVER

· You'll need a Social Insurance Number for yourself and your child to complete the application

· There is no cost and you don't need to contribute any money to get the Canada Learning Bond 

Don't wait! Get started at www.tdsb.on.ca/SmartSAVER

Safety Routines for the Playground Structure

Now that the weather is warming up, we have reopened the playground structure.  The school staff will be providing supervision at the playground during the school day, from 8:23 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 
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Our students love the playground structure, and it is a good place for them to exercise and to develop their gross and fine motor skills through climbing, hanging, stretching, holding, grabbing, and moving from one part of the structure to the other.  As with all physical activities, there is an element of risk involved.  To ensure that your child has a safe and enjoyable experience while using the playground structure, we have developed a number of safety routines.  All of our students are well aware of the routines, as they are reviewed with the students by their classroom teacher on a regular basis, and the rules for the playground structure are posted in each classroom.  
We have listed the playground rules in this newsletter to assist you in supervising your child on the playground structure. It is our belief that consistency between the school’s safety expectations for our students when using the playground structure, and the parents, will help to avoid any confusion and inconsistency for the students. 

Thank you for your co-operation.  
Playground Rules

Primary students              ~ Monday / Wednesday / Friday

Junior students                ~ Tuesday / Thursday

Sky Runner (the one that looks like an umbrella)
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~ one student at a time

~ no sitting on the top

~ line up on the paved path and wait your turn

Space module

~ no sitting on the roof

~ no more than 4 students in the module at any one time

· No tag/running games in the area

· No pushing

· No equipment – balls, skipping ropes, etc.

· Wood chips stay on the ground

· Big Foot (slide) is one way – down; use the stairs to climb up

· No sitting on top of the climbing structure

Please review these rules with your child and have your child continue to follow these rules even when not in school.  The safety of the children is what is most important.  Thank you.
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Upcoming Dates:








May 18		~ 6:00 p.m. – Talent Show


May 22		~ Victoria Day – no school


May 23		~ Toronto Fire Services visiting Kindies


May 24		~ Welcome to Kindergarten – 10:00 a.m.


May 24–June 5	~ EQAO testing


May 30		~ Recognition Assembly


			   – p.m. – Glen Ravine T-Shirts


May 31		~ 10:30 – 11:00 Parenting Centre to Kindy			~ School Council meeting – 3:30


June 7, 14, 21	~ Parenting Centre to Kindy 10:30 – 11:00


June 8		~ Volunteer Tea


June 9		~ P.A. Day – no school


June 12	~ Track & Field @ Birchmount Stadium


June 14 – 16	~ Grade 6 to SOES


June 23	~ Senior Kindergarten graduation – p.m.


June 27	~ Grade 6 graduation – 1:00 p.m.


June 28	~ Kindergarten play day – a.m.


June 29	~ Last day of school for students


June 30	~ P.A. Day – no school
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